
President’s Message 

June 2023 

 
Telegraph Tournament 
Patty Cimo is the winner of this year's Telegraph tournament.  Patty’s low net 
score of 68 placed her in the winner’s circle. Congratulations!! 
  
New Members 

Our league welcomed two new members in May!  Ironically, they are both 
snowbirds and have already left the Ranch but will be back in the Fall. 
  
Margie Wurster hails from Colorado.  Margie played in our Member-Guest with 
Jeanne Jensen and purchased a villa while she was here! 
  
Annette Cieslak just closed on her new home and has returned to Michigan for 
the summer. 
  
Rules of Golf 
Rule 6.3c – Hitting the Wrong Ball 
In Stroke Play, the player hitting another player’s ball receives a two-
stroke penalty.  The ball is brought back by placing it where the ball was hit from, 
if the spot is not known, then as close as possible to where the golfer believes the 
ball was before it was hit. 
In Match Play the penalty is loss of hole. 
  
League Day Updates 

June 20th – Mountain View/Preserve ladies are joining us for the day.  The format 
will be a 4-person team - 2 net best balls.  Be sure to sign up in Chelsea for a fun 
day of golf with our friends from MVP. 
  
July 4th – There is no league play on Tuesday, July 4th holiday.  The course is open 
and tee times will be accepted via Chelsea requests for anyone wishing to play.   
  
July 25th – Mountain View/Preserve ladies are invited to join us again for a day of 
golf. 
  
Mixed Stix Tournament – Save the Date 

July 24th, “Monday”.  SBR men’s club collaborate with our league in this Ryder 
Cup match-play format.  The flighted “Red” and “Blue” teams are comprised of an 



equal number of men and women. The format is net Best Ball of the 
twosome.  Everyone had a great time last year, a friendly competition with lots of 
laughs!  More information to come! 
  
Summer Course Maintenance Schedule 

This information can also be found on the Chelsea Home page. 
June 5 – 11 aerifying 

July/Aug – 31-6 aerifying 

Sept 18-29 overseeding 

The course will also be closed every Wednesday starting June 1 thru the end of 
September.  This is a great time to venture out and golf at some of our local 
courses in the surrounding Tucson area! 
  
Heat Awareness 

Our summer heat has arrived!  Living in the desert requires extra precautions 
while enjoying our outdoor activities. Extreme temperatures can cause 
exhaustion, dehydration, and heat stroke.  Our morning temps are very nice but 
will rise quickly during a 4-hour round of golf.  Don’t be caught off guard!  Now is 
a good time to pack your golf bag with electrolyte’s, cooling towels, gaiters, hats, 
and sunscreen.  Don’t forget that extra bottle of water! 
  
Bulletin Boards 

Have you noticed the bulletin board in the pro shop breezeway recently?  Be sure 
to take a look! Carole Ericksen does an excellent job (and is very creative!) 
keeping it up to date with our tournament pics!  Thanks Carole!! 
  
Our bulletin board inside the pro shop has a new look.  We have limited space but 
hope you find it to be informational. 


